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Statement of the International Brotherhood of Electrical  
Workers On SBC Purchase of AT&T

(Washington, DC) – International President Edwin D. Hill of the International Brotherhood of 
Electrical Workers (IBEW) issued the following statement on the purchase by SBC of AT&T. The 
IBEW currently represents 12,500 workers at SBC and 900 at AT&T. 
 
“The IBEW is encouraged by the purchase of AT&T by SBC. We have long maintained that our 
primary goal for the modern telecommunications industry is the promotion of growth and job 
opportunities that benefit workers, companies, consumers and communities alike. The joining of 
forces by two major players in the industry could be a major step toward this goal. 
 
“As the telecom market becomes increasingly global in nature, it is imperative that U.S. 
companies have the ability to compete with anyone. The combined expertise and resources of 
SBC and AT&T create a company with significant strength in all facets of the industry and that is 
positioned to become a force in emerging technologies that are in increasing demand. 
 
“We pledge to work with management of SBC and AT&T to ensure that this move will bring about 
a new era of progress for all concerned.” 
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